Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

August 21, 2019


The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton

August 21, 2019

The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their second scheduled meeting in August on this date at 7:00 p.m. The following persons were present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell, Charles H. Givens, Sr., Robert M. Massimiano and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Director of Finance Steven H. Repole, CPA; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Chief of Police Matthew J. Donnelly; Director of Parks & Recreation Mary C. Magaw; and Senior Administrative Specialist L. Michelle Henson, Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire was excused from the meeting.


Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Notice of Closed Meeting

On Wednesday, August 14, 2019, during a regularly scheduled meeting of the Mayor & Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”), a Closed Meeting was requested and approved by all present pursuant to State Government Statutory Authority to Close Session, General Provisions Article, §3-305(b) (4) To consider a matter that concerns the proposal for a business or industrial organization to locate, expand, or remain in the State.

ACTION:
The minutes of the August 7, 2019 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Massimiano and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.


ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Piner. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present. 


Proclamation P14-2019 Cecil Bank 60th Birthday

Mayor Alt presented Proclamation P14-2019 Cecil Bank 60th Birthday to Ms. Terrie G. Spiro, President and CEO. A copy of Proclamation P14-2019 was read and placed in the record of the minutes.


Cecil County Arts Council 


Request to close North Street & Municipal Lot located at 117-119 West Main Street 
for Minihane's Arts Festival on October 5, 2019


The request of the Cecil County Arts Council to close North Street and the Municipal Lot located at 117-119 West Main Street for Minihane's Arts Festival on October 5, 2019 was deferred to a later date.

Town Administrator's Report

Resolution R11-2019 Disposition of Surplus Property - Presented for Approval

Mr. George presented Resolution R11-2019 Disposal of Surplus Property for approval. He stated Resolution R11-2019 provides for the disposal of vehicles that have reached the end of use, adding that the vehicles will be sold at auction. A copy of Resolution R11-2019 was read and placed in the record of the minutes.


ACTION:
Resolution R11-2019 Disposal of Surplus Property was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Massimiano. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.

Mayor Alt's Report

Mayor Alt recognized Mr. Ed Ginder and Ms. Maryann Torta, members of the Parks & Recreation (P&R) Advisory Board. Mayor Alt reported that representatives of Cecil County Schools toured the Town's cross country track and chose the location to host the All-County High School meet on October 15th. He stated family-friendly events such as this will bring positive crowds to town.

Mayor Alt thanked Mr. Ed Giblin for his list of ideas and suggestions, which was presented at the August 7, 2019 meeting. Mayor Alt stated he considered each suggestion, and provided a brief synopsis for each item.

 Commissioner Broomell's Report

Commissioner Broomell questioned the distribution schedule of the Community Guide. Mayor Alt stated the Community Guide will now be mailed once a year and added that the P&R program guide will continue to be mailed twice per year.


Commissioner Broomell thanked Department of Public Works (DPW) crews for cleanup activities after the recent storm. She expressed appreciation for residents who neatly stack yard debris, which improves collection and removal by DPW.


Commissioner Givens' Report

Commissioner Givens echoed Commissioner Broomell's appreciation to DPW crews for their efforts in removing storm debris.


Commissioner Givens suggested that Ms. Magaw contact the Cecil County Health Department regarding adult and senior fitness programs for inclusion in the planned Community Center.


Commissioner Piner's Report

Commissioner Piner expressed appreciation to the P&R Advisory Board for assistance with the planned Community Center.


Commissioner Piner stated the Elkton Municipal Building Community Room sustained damage during a storm on August 18th. He stated P&R could not use the room for Summer Camp programs, and expressed appreciation to Cecil County Public Schools for permitting P&R to use its facilities.

Commissioner Massimiano's Report

Commissioner Massimiano commended Town staff for their hard work, stating the more involved he becomes with Town services the more impressed he is with staff.


Public Comment

Mr. Ed Giblin presented ideas and suggestions for Town fundraising events, including treasure hunts, dunk tanks and a Lunch with the Mayor raffle.

Ms. Maryann Torta and Mr. Ed Ginder distributed minutes from the recent P&R Advisory Board meeting.

Mr. Ginder stated flyers announcing the planned Community Center will be distributed and asked the Board to provide funding for advertising. 


Mr. Ginder, referring to Mayor Alt's statements regarding the Town's 5k course, stated the Advisory Board is soliciting ideas for vendors to participate in cross-country events at Meadow Park.


Mr. Ginder stated that the Advisory Board is also soliciting for instructors and part-time employees. He asked the Board for funding for advertising and staff.

Commissioner Givens questioned if instructors will be required to complete certain certifications. Ms. Torta answered in the affirmative. She stated all instructors will be required to complete first aid and bio-hazard training.

Commissioner Massimiano questioned if a list of activities has been compiled. Mr. Ginder answered in the affirmative, stating the program guide will be mailed to residents in January or February, 2020.

Commissioner Broomell requested fee projections in order to assist the Board with budgeting of staff. 


Mr. Chuck Blankenship requested maintenance of the Town right of way behind his home. He asked for placement of "no parking" signage in the right of way.

Mr. Blankenship stated he is a member of Masonic Temple Union Lodge #48 and requested placement of signage at Routes 213, 279 and 40. Mayor Alt asked Mr. George to coordinate the request with the State Highway Administration.

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 7:58 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Sr. Administrative Specialist

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE

Note: The minutes of regularly scheduled public meetings conducted by the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton, following their approval, are posted at www.elkton.org. The minutes, in hard copy format, are retained indefinitely by the Town of Elkton, Administration Office, 100 Railroad Avenue, Elkton, Maryland 21921.
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